Lake Parker Association, Inc.

West Glover, Vt. 05875

June 1, 1988

Dear Member:

The annual meeting of the Lake Parker Association will be held at 6:00 P.M. on Saturday, July 9, 1988, at the West Glover church. Please reserve the date and come with your family and guests. It is always a fun experience and the food is excellent. Please bring a pot-luck dish to be shared with others. Supper starts promptly at 6:00 P.M.

After the meal, the annual business meeting will be held. We always try to end the meetings by 8:00 P.M. Members of the Executive Committee will report on the various Lake concerns listed below:

- 1. Vice-President Ernest Lord
- 2. Secretary's Report Mary Smith
- 3. Treasurer's Report Becky Buchanan
- 4. Land Use and Conservation Paul Hanson
- 5. Fishing Floyd Taylor and Ed Smith
- 6. Home Protection Leo Millette
- 7. Membership & Maps Anna Anderson
- 8. Pollution Fred & Elizabeth Chamberlain
- 9. State & Local Government Joseph Boutin
- 10. Safety (including noise) Rene Monette
- 11. Ways and Means Jennie Monette

The weed-cutting program is a very important project to keep the weeds in the lake under control. Please volunteer as much time as you can to help. We are all at the lake to have fun, but if there are many people to help, no one will have to work more than one or two mornings or afternoons. Our thanks to all those who have worked so diligently in the past.

Our August meeting will be held at 6:00 P.M. on Saturday, August 6, 1988. YOU WON'T WANT TO MISS THIS ONE EITHER! The Dubbis farm across from the cottages on the east side of the lake was sold in several parcels and there is potential development on the horizon. Our speaker for that meeting is Mr. Robert Halsey, Realtor, North Sky Realty in Barton. Mr. Halsey will report on the latest known plans for development. Also, he will report on properties presently for sale, as well as what has sold in the past year. This will give us all a general idea of property values, as well as what to expect in the future regarding tax increases. This meeting will also be preceded by a pot-luck dinner.

The enclosed form for your dues should be completed and returned with your check in the amount of \$10.00 made payable to Lake Parker Association, Inc. It is with great sadness that I report the death of two of our past officers, Executive Committee members and Association members - Emma Millette and Grace Millette. Their contributions to our Association were immeasurable and they will be sadly missed. Our sympathy and prayers are with their families.

Please bring your Lake Parker and West Glover friends & neighbors to the meetings. Let's get 100% participation and have a voice in our future.

Sincerely, Colleen Lord, President